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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 

As we approach the season of Lent, we are reminded that this special season provides all of us with 
a time to prepare for the essence of our faith - the death and resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
Our school community will embark upon the Liturgical Season of Lent with the distribution of ashes 
on Ash Monday. May I remind parents that young children are not required to fast and if they 
choose to, they are allowed to drink water while fasting. If young children are becoming lethargic 
while fasting, I encourage parents to allow them to have breakfast as 40 days of fasting can have a 
negative effect on their concentration and ability to learn in class. Wishing you all a very blessed 
season of Lent. 

 

Prayer for Lent 
Blessed are you, O Lord our God.   

You have made the sun to light the day and the moon and stars to light the night.   
Help us walk in your light.   

During this season of Lent, renew us through the gift of your Holy Spirit.   
Help us grow in faith, hope and love.   

During this special time, we remember that Jesus died and rose from the dead,  
so that we might be free to love.  Help us to grow to be the people you call us to be ς  

letting go of old habits of selfishness, forgiving those who have hurt us, giving quality time to our 
families, spending time in quiet prayer. 

Amen. 
 
 
Sr Irene Boughosn 
PRINCIPAL 
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HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE  

 
On Thursday, students from Kindergarten, Year One and Year Two 
were blessed with a visit from Fr Danny who led them in prayer at the 
morning assembly. He spoke about the importance of love, especially 
as we approach the Lenten season. We thank Fr Danny for his time 
and appreciate the love he shows to all of the MCHF community. 
 
Parent/Teacher Chats 
This year, the Primary Department will be conducting Parent/Teacher 
Chats instead of the Information Evening as done previously. These 
chats will be conducted on Monday 2nd March and Tuesday 3rd March. 
The purpose of these chats is for you to share any important 
information about your child with their class teacher. This information 
Ƴŀȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘǎΣ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ȅƻǳ 
may have in regards to their learning. The Parent/Teacher chat allows 
teachers to gain a wonderful insight into all aspects of your child. A note 
outlining further details was sent home with your child today. 
 

Parent Volunteer Induction  
Thank you to all the parents who attended our 
induction session held this week. We had an 
overwhelming response which demonstrates the 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
learning. Quality education involves a healthy 
partnership between the school and home. We 
very much appreciate the support that our 
parents provide. There will be one more session 
held in the coming weeks for those who could not 
make it on the day. The time and date will be 
advised in the next newsletter and also on the 
College SkoolBag app.  
 

Parent Association 
The Parent Association held their first meeting for the year yesterday. A big thank you to Mary Bechara, our 
Chairperson, and all parents who attended. We look forward to the many exciting events planned for our school 
year ahead. If you are interested in being a part of our College Parent Association, please contact the Primary 
Admin Office.  
 
Parramatta Diocesan Swimming Carnival 
On Thursday 20th February, Joseph Assi from 5 Rainbow and April Zdrilic from 5 Opal, represented the College at 
the Parramatta Diocesan Swimming Carnival. Both students had a great day and enjoyed the experience of 
swimming at this competitive level. Special congratulations to Joseph Assi for coming 1st in the Junior 50m 
Breaststroke. He will now compete at the MacKillop Swimming Championships on the 25th March. We wish him 
all the best.  

              



Swimming Program 
This week, students from Years Four to Six began the Learn to Swim program at the Auburn Ruth Everuss 
!ǉǳŀǘƛŎ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǿƛƳ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ 
but also allows them to participate in a low impact sport keeping them both healthy and fit. The initial feedback 
from the students and staff has been extremely positive. The program will run each Tuesday until the end of the 
term. 
 
Year 6 Buddies 
At the start of each year, our 
Kindergarten students are buddied 
up with a Year 6 student. This 
program allows a special bond of 
friendship to be formed between 
them. It also provides a safe 
environment for our new 
Kindergartens and allows Year 6 to 
further develop their leadership 
skills. Throughout the year all 
students will partake in a variety of 
activities including peer reading, art 
and sporting games.  

 
NRL Sessions 
Students in Stage 2 and 3 participated in NRL 
sessions conducted by the Parramatta Eels. They 
were actively involved in activities and drills 
specifically designed to develop their Rugby 
League skills. ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻŎǳǎǎŜŘ 
on teamwork, score trying and coordination. 
The students had a blast and are looking 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΦ 

 
Library Borrowing 
Our Kindergarten students were able to borrow library books for the first time this week. The smiles spread 
across their faces could not hide their excitement of being able to choose a book to take home and read. Library 
ōƻǊǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǿƛŘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ !ǘ a/ICΣ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ to 
Year 6 are able to borrow from an extensive range of quality literature and there are always new books being 
added to our collection. Please encourage your child to bring their library bag to school each week so that they 
can borrow some of the wonderful books that are available. 

         
 



Applications for Approved Leave ς Travel  
Any student intending to take leave for a period of 5 days or more during the school term, must complete an 
application form in order to obtain Principal approval. Forms can be obtained from the main office. 
 
Mr D. Day 
Head of Primary 
 

HEAD OF SECONDARY MESSAGE 

 
Parent Information Evening 
This week on Wednesday 19th February 2020, we held our annual compulsory parent information evening. The 
evening commenced with pre-event entertainment by our music students. We then presented the changes and 
information for this year and this was followed by parents/guardians visiting stalls to speak with the different 
departments and services we have on offer. The evening also included catering which was prepared and 
presented by our Hospitality students. We hope the evening was beneficial for you and is preparing you for 
another big year at MCHF.  

              
 
Student Success 
At the parent information evening on 
Wednesday this week, I presented the model on 
what brings student success as we reflected on 
the outstanding results of our 2019 HSC cohort. 
Starting from next week, I will provide 
information and strategies of each of these 
aspects to assist you and our students to 
maximise their opportunity for success.   
 
College Forms 
A reminder to parents/guardians that the 
following forms are due to be returned to the College: 

¶ College Events Permission Form (provided at the Parent Information Evening) 

¶ Photography Form 

¶ Medical Forms (if there are changes from 2019).  
These must be returned as soon as possible to ensure the College can effectively operate this year. If you need 
additional copies of these forms, please contact the College.  
 
Semester 1 Leadership Assembly 
On Friday 21st February we announced our 2020 Semester 1 student leaders. We congratulate our leaders and  


